RESIDENCE HALL STUDENT ASSOCIATION ASSOCIATE COUNCIL MEETING

Date: 5/4/2020 Location: Zoom

CALL TO ORDER 8:06 PM

Clare: Welcome, welcome to the last AC Meeting of the semester! It's banquet, not the banquet we were expecting, but that doesn't mean it won't be a fun banquet!

MYSTERY ACTIVITY 8:06 PM

Clare: We are going to do something that we normally do at Banquet and show the E-Board's Hallywood! Like everyone else, we couldn't make a classic Hallywood, but we did make what I think is the actual best Tik-Tok video I've ever seen in my entire life!

ROLL CALL/HALL REPORTS 8:09 PM

Matt O: This is the last roll call of the semester! Thank you all for an amazing semester! When I call your hall, if you can give me the number of people representing your hall, how many RHSA shirts you have on, how many NRHH shirts you have on, how many Conference shirts you have on, and a hall report from your hall gov if you have one.

Hall Name	Number Present	RHSA Shirts	NRHH Shirts	Conference ence Shirts	Hall Report
Ashokan	0	0	0	0	
Awosting	2	0	0	0	No report.
Bliss	0	0	0	0	
Bouton	6	0	0	1	No report.
Capen	0	0	0	0	
College- Shango	3	0	0	0	No report.
Esopus	1	0	0	0	No report.
Gage	0	0	0	0	
Lenape	1	0	0	0	No report.
Minnewaska	0	0	0	0	
Mohonk	1	0	0	0	No report.
Ridgeview	4	0	0	1	No report.
Scudder	0	0	0	0	

Shawangunk	4	0	0	0	No report.

SENATE 8:14 PM

Chet: Hello everyone. Thank you so much for having me! It's an honor to be here at your Banquet! Senate had their last meeting recently and there are just a few things I want to catch you all up on. Firstly, a week or so ago, we elected our Senate Chair, one of our new senators, Halle Paz is going to be our new senate chair next year for the full year. Also, at our last meeting we were able to pass around a budget for the following year, so we will have funds to put on the best year that we can. We also passed a constitutional amendment to switch our senate model to a representative model, meaning, we will have a larger senate body. Each senate representative will represent a part of the campus, whether that's a residence hall or commuter students, one of the colleges on the university, so humanities, the arts, the sciences are going to have their own senators as well as a few others that are going to have seats so it's going to be 31 seats on the senate now, it was 25 before. Our hope is to reach out more and be involved in the students and really help students more by having a larger body with more specific roles. That's all I really have! It's been great coming to these meetings and seeing you all! It's been a great time!

NRHH 8:15 PM

Emily: Hey y'all! Congratulations for making it through the semester, y'all rock! NRHH had our last chapter meeting for the semester yesterday. Congratulations to Zemika White who was elected to be next year's treasurer and Sneha who was reelected to be next year's PR! I hope y'all are safe and healthy! Good luck with finals everyone!

OLD BUSINESS 8:15 PM

Motion to Open: Bouton Second: Shawangunk

Historian

Noah: Hi everyone! I have the social media challenge results, the last of this year, so conference clap! For the Insta challenge, 3rd place was Bliss, 2nd place was Ashokan, and 1st place was Mohonk! For the Remind challenge, 3rd place was Scudder, 2nd place was Bouton, and 1st place was College-Shango! Thanks for doing all my social media challenges this year! I love you all!

Secretary

Matt O: Here are the results for the Facebook challenge for the riddle in the minutes! Can I get that conference clap again? 3rd place was Lenape, 2nd place was Awosting, and 1st place was Shawangunk! Other than Noah, I asked you to name a graduating senior who is a past RHSA E-Board member! I know we have some of them here with us tonight so I wanted to thank all of the seniors for their hard work and best of luck with all of your future endeavors!

Coffee House

Matt K: Hey everyone! I hope you enjoyed Coffee House. We had some great performances from dancing to comedy to singing. I hope you all had fun and enjoyed our last Buzz!!! WOO! Stay tuned next year.

Motion to Close: College-Shango

Second: Mohonk

Move to Open New Business: Lenape

Second: College-Shango

NEW BUSINESS 8:18 PM

Yearbook

Noah: The yearbook is done! It took a lot of work, but it was really fun putting it together and it was really nice to go back and see all the memories and the pages that people made! It was a really good time! We are going to put in a Google Form if you want to receive the yearbook, it's going to be sent out as PDF through email and also, it's going to be sent through the general email blast so anyone signed up for that is going to get it! It was really fun to make it and I love you all!

Conference

Serena: I am going to once again give you this form. They finally gave me the information and totals for how to sign up. The only people I'm going to send that to so I'm not spamming anyone is people who sign up with that interest form in the chat so sign up and it will be exciting!

Awards

Participation Awards

Clare: This isn't our typical banquet where you come and get your participation awards, well just be recognizing you with some cute pics!

- Ashokan
- Awosting
- Bliss
- Bouton
- Capen
- College-Shango
- Esopus
- Gage
- Lenape
- Minnewaska
- Mohonk
- Ridgeview
- Scudder
- Shawangunk

E-Board Choice

Clare: Every semester, all of you in hall government put so much work into helping your community and halls grow, but we like to recognize a few people who really shine. Through the semester we look to see who is going above and beyond in the work that they do for their hall and RHSA as a whole. So now we would like to recognize those eight Hall Gov members who we chose for E-Board choice

Historian

Noah: My E-Board choice is someone I got to watch grow not just as an E-Board member, but as an RA as well. **Sage Aviles**, I'm so proud of everything you've done this semester and although I may not be here, I can't wait to see all you accomplish going forward!!

Campus Communications Coordinator (CCC)

Johnathan: This was truly a long con. Flying under the radar, filling out exquisite PUP Sheets *chef's kiss* that were impeccable; I never got to meet the artist behind the masterpieces that mysteriously appeared in my mailbox until recently. Starting as an AC Rep this year but then elected VP of their hall gov, I am finally able to give them the recognition they deserve for everything they do. For having a brain and always speaking their mind in election season and just the carrier of good vibes to support an entire eboaWd. My E-Board choice goes to the iconic **Allison Depinto**.

National Communications Coordinator (NCC)

Serena: My E-Board choice is going to someone who I have grown to absolutely love seeing at our events and meetings and can always look forward to seeing at just about every event. This person has put so much effort into their own hall gov and really shone bright this semester. **Chris Gillin** you are an absolutely AMAZING person and do the best Molly impression I have ever seen. I am so happy I got to see you during my office hours and swipe with you. You've saved me from so many possible people. You made this such a fun year and I can't wait to see what you do next. KING!! And this link is for you.

Public Relations Officer

Kevin: The person i've chosen to receive my last E-Board choice award has always been an active member of the RHSA community and has continued to prove their dedication to the organization through the many changes we have experienced in the past month or so. They always make an effort to attend and contribute to our events, and are a familiar face on campus. **Veronica Hughes**, I am happy to present you with my E-Board choice award, thank you for being a positive member of our community!

Secretary

Matt O: When I joined RHSA, I wanted to help change people's perspectives and promote open-mindedness. However, I must say that this person has had that particular effect on me! She is a strong advocate, leader, and ally for all students at our meetings and helped make my time here worthwhile! It's my pleasure to give my E-Board choice to **Heaven Torres**!

Treasurer

Matt K: My E-Board choice goes to **Kelsey Drewniak** from Collango. Kelsey was a first year who has joined RHSA as an AC rep and is a part of many orgs on campus. Participating in crew, pledging Alpha Phi Omega, being an emerging leaders and honors society. Kesley has come to almost every meeting being active in discussion and debate as well as focusing on improving the campus community through service. Kelsey, I'd like to thank you and give you this semester's E-Board choice.

Vice President

Sarah: My E-Board choice is going to somebody who has put in countless hours to your hall government. Your dedication to hall gov and RHSA is undeniable. It has been an absolute delight seeing you at so many of our meetings and events. **Allana Dickeson**, you are a clear leader, and you've done an awesome job this year. Your hard work does not go unnoticed. Thank you for everything that you do! <3

President

Clare: My E-Board choice is going to someone who has been so excited to attend our AC meetings and events before the virtual meetings and their excitement didn't change when we went online. He has been to I'm pretty sure every single meeting and event, and even through hard times he wants to share his passion with the rest of the AC. So **Logan Bross**, congratulations! It's my pleasure to award you with my E-Board choice!

Highest AC Attendance

Matt O: This award is something new that we wanted to present to recognize the halls that have had the highest attendance at our AC meetings over the course of the semester as a thank you for your passion and commitment!

3rd Place - Ridgeview 2nd Place - Shawangunk 1st Place - Bouton

Now, I would like to turn things over to Sarah for an important announcement!

Appreciation for President

Sarah: I want to thank you for giving me the opportunity to be on E-Board with my best friend, not once but twice. When we transitioned in last year, you told me that I was your anchor, and that you couldn't do it without me, but you were wrong. Clare, you have been the anchor for all of us. You keep this E-Board grounded. No matter what came our way this year, you have always had a plan to get us through it. Clare, you are such an amazing person and a natural born leader. You are passionate and intelligent and fun, and everything else you could ever ask for in a president. Dude, you have killed it this year! I can't wait to see what you do next. You told me last year you love me 4 billion, well I love you 100 billion so take that!

RA Liaison of the Semester

Johnathan: RA Liaison of the Semester is given to an outstanding RA that has shown incredible dedication to RHSA and the residents of their hall govs. They have gone above and beyond in their duties and are extremely committed to supporting those around them.

This year it goes to someone that has surprisingly not received this award sooner in their time as a liaison. They've continued to give 100% no matter what and are always ready to lend a helping hand. Even when it comes to collab-ing on programs with hall gov or headlining a certain coffeehouse event. **Thomas Meyers**, thank you for all of your hard work and all of the contributions that have had an impact on this organization and those in it. We'll miss you next year, but we'll always have an MC spot open for Coffee House.

Hall of the Semester

Johnathan: We give the award for hall of the semester to the Hall Government who has gained the most GFPs throughout the semester. I'm sure a lot of people are tired of hearing me talk about GFPs, so let's get down to business.

3rd place - Bliss 2nd place - College-Shango 1st place - Bouton

Seniors

Now I'd like to recognize the graduating seniors who have been on the RHSA E-Board in the past. You guys have done so much to help us grow, so thank you!

- Noah Historian 2019-2020
- Sam Public Relations Officer 2017-2018, President 2018-2019
- Emily Historian 2017-2018
- Alexa Campus Communications Coordinator 2018-2019
- Marissa Historian 2018-2019
- Darianna Treasurer 2017-2018
- Mario National Communications Coordinator 2017-2018

Bronze Pins

Clare: The Bronze Pin is the highest honor of the National Association of Campus and University Residence Halls one can receive on a college campus, and the pins can only be given out by the NRHH or RHSA president. This pin is to be awarded to individuals who have provided leadership and direction to their campus organizations. The amount of bronze pins awarded each year cannot exceed the number 8, representative of the 8 regions within NACURH. Bronze pin recipients are students that go above and beyond what they are required to do, and they show a clear passion for what they do. These are the people who are committed to creating an inclusive and respectful community among their peers. Bronze pin recipients have worked their hardest and have dedicated their time to making their campus a better place. They are leaders, mentors, role models, and some of the best people this school has to offer. If you have ever been awarded a bronze pin, please give a little wave to the camera so we can recognize you.

Tonight, I will be giving out my last two bronze pins.

Dariana Almeyda

I have met and worked with so many student leaders during my time on the RHSA executive board, but there are none that compare to the person I am giving my first bronze pin to. She

exemplifies what it means to be a student leader, and has helped not only RHSA grow, but has done so much for her hall, and the Campus as a whole. Darianna Almeyda was an RA in Lenape during my first year on campus and is one of the reasons I could see myself joining the RHSA executive board. I had never met a student leader with so much confidence. She works hard to do what's best for the campus, and that is why I am giving Dariana Almeyda this bronze pin.

Johnathan Fratus

My final Bronze Pin as president is going to a person who has been my rock this entire year. As an RA, a member of NRHH, and our current CCC, Johnathan has been one of the biggest factors in making this E-Board function. He is full of ideas that will benefit the campus, he always knows where to find balance in our E-Board meetings when several of these nut jobs are throwing out huge and fun ideas, and he is the reason that I have not completely lost my mind. Because he is a friend, a powerful fellow E-Board member, and as an amazing student Leader, Johnathan deserves this bronze pin so much. I love you so much dude, and I don't know where I would be without your reminders, your support, and your positive attitude to keep me going. I can't wait to see what you do on the NRHH E-Board next year, I know they are so lucky to have you. So, Johnathan, here is your bronze pin.

Special Recognition

Clare: I am going to take a quick moment to thank all of the people who have helped us make this semester, and the whole year incredible and successful. I'm going to make this brief:

First, I would like to thank all **campus organizations** who have collaborated with us this year to help make our programs great. Thank you!

To the **Commuter Students**, I know there are not too many who visit our meetings and events, but that doesn't mean we appreciate you any less. Thank you for a great year!

NRHH E-Board, thank you guys so much for your passion and excitement for the campus. We may have had a very unique semester, but your passion was unwavering the whole time. I especially want to thank Emily Yulo for coming to all of our AC meetings and keeping us up to date on all things NRHH, and Marissa Richman for being one of the most passionate people I have ever met, and always stays strong to what she knows will benefit the org and the campus.

I want to first thank **everyone** who has come to this end of the year banquet to help us celebrate the amazing times we have had together. You are all what makes this worth it at the end of the day. Thank you so much for making our year, and my presidency one of the proudest years of my life.

Next, my **Associate Council**, my beautiful patient and perfect AC. You have all gone through more than any associate council maybe ever, yet you all stayed so determined and excited, so for that we thank you.

Advisors, I want to thank you guys for all of the support you have given us through the big events, and our virtual meetings. We appreciate everything you do for us.

Last, but probably the most important thank you is for my **E-Board**. I love you guys so much and appreciate everything that you have done. But I'll save those tears for you guys for another time.

That concludes the recognition portion of the night, so can I have a motion to close.

Motion to Close: Awosting

Second: Ridgeview

STUDENT CONCERNS 8:50 PM

Clare: If you have general concerns for things going on campus wide (something's broken, wrong, administrative concerns, faculty concerns), this is your moment to tell us so we can relay the information to the administration. However, if you have any food concerns (type, quality, price, location, etc), we will not hear them at this point but you can email us at rhsa@hawkmail.newpaltz.edu. This includes both student concerns and hall concerns.

Ridgeview: My heart is filled with joy and broken at the same time. That's my concern.

Clare: That's a concern of mine, too.

OPEN FLOOR 8:52 PM

Clare: If you have any virtual programs, meetings, or any other announcement that you would like to share with the Associate Council, now is your time to share.

Matt O: This is a Google Form I just made to receive the Yearbook. If you are already on the email blast, you will receive a copy, however, if you are a senior, just dropping by, or not on the email blast, just fill out this short little Google Form that I'm dropping in that chat and you will receive a copy.

Ridgeview: When is the actual Yearbook coming up?

Noah: It should be coming out this week, unless something goes wrong, which I'm hoping nothing does, but they will be coming out a little bit after Banquet.

PASSING OF MOLLY THE MOOSE 8:53 PM

Clare: This is the last passing of virtual Molly the Moose. Lenape had her and I'll screen share her now. She's got Zoom University pajama pants, mask, pins, and a crown. She's looking really cute this semester so thank you everyone who got the chance to decorate virtual Molly!

Transitionals:

President

Clare: Before our night comes to an end, we have to do the most important thing of the night. We will be welcoming the new E-Board into their positions. So without further ado, I'd like to welcome Noah to begin the transitional speeches!

Historian

Noah: Hi Cass!! It may have taken a while because of how crazy this semester was but I'm so glad you talked to me about this position and I know you're going to do absolutely amazing next year!!! I could tell from the beginning how excited you were about being historian and how passionate you are about hall gov and RHSA, and you are going to be such a fun and dedicated addition to your E-Board!!!! I can't wait to continue training you and see you kill it next year!!!

Campus Communications Coordinator

Johnathan: To Jordan, I'm so happy to see someone with so much passion for the org to be taking over this position. That passion will take you far and I can't wait to see what you do with it. I'll be a text away if you need any help, though I'm sure you won't, or if you just want to play Pokemon during office hours. So here it is: thank you, next.

National Communications Coordinator (NCC)

Serena: Callie, you are such an amazing girl. You got RA and now you're going to be the NCC and you are really just doing so good. I loved every minute we spent in the office together until 3 in the morning getting that work in because none of us had free time. I know you are going to go above and beyond like you do with everything in your life and I can't wait to see what you do next. Queen.

Public Relations Officer

Kevin: Jordann!!! From the second I started being PR myself, I wondered who would take my place, and how exactly it would feel to hand over the position that I now have done for about a year. I'm really happy that you get to be the one to follow in experiencing what I would call an absolutely insane ride that being on the RHSA executive board is. I can't wait to see what absolutely amazing posters and ideas that you come up with to promote our events, just make sure to get a hamster or two on there once and awhile! I'm so lucky to be able to call you the RHSA PR, but more importantly a friend/birthday buddy. Have a great summer, good luck in E-Board, keep in touch!

Secretary

Matt O: All of the E-Board positions have their own challenges, but being RHSA Secretary really, really pushes and challenges you to levels you wouldn't have expected. Quite simply, it's not an easy job, but it's also a crucial job to the whole organization. I am beyond proud to call Emily my successor. Just to name a few of her many admirable traits, dedicated, experienced, and passionate, she is a phenomenal person who will undoubtedly crush this position! Emily's presence alone screams passion, leadership, and levels of energy that are literally insane. Like many of us, she started in hall gov her first year, and look at her now! NRHH NCC, Hall Gov President, and now RHSA Secretary. What she's accomplished in this short time is nothing short of remarkable and there's honestly no way of stopping her now! Please join me in welcoming our next secretary, Emily Yulo!

Treasurer

Matt K: Congratulations Jess on being RHSA next treasurer, the position is a busy one. This time last year I wasn't too sure about the transition where I was prepared on the challenges I

would face. I understand now that the challenges you face are there for you to overcome. It is a lot of work and can become tedious and at times difficult. But I believe in you and know that after you look back you will find an appreciation and learn a lot from the position not just about RHSA but yourself. I know you can do it and I also wish you good luck and joy on the journey ahead where I am sure you'll do great and make lasting memories to look back on. Congrats again to Jess.

Vice President

Sarah: Serena, I cannot imagine passing this position down to someone else. I don't think I've ever met somebody that I have disagreed with more in a professional setting, and I am so grateful for it. You are my polar opposite in the best of ways. You never fail to bring a fresh perspective to any issue we're trying to solve. You are such an amazingly kind and genuinely cool human being and you are gonna kick ass next year as vice president. I cannot wait to see all of the amazing things you do. Thank you so much for making this year on E-Board so unforgettable. I love you dude!!!

President

Clare: This is it Matt, we've worked hard together for this entire year, spending big bucks to make big events, and now you are going to be head honcho. I'm so proud of your dedication and commitment to the organization. I have seen all the ups and downs that come with being the president of such an incredible organization, and while it can be a lot, it is the most rewarding thing I have ever done in my life. I am here for you next year, even after I graduate in the fall. You are going to do incredible things for this organization, and I can't wait to watch you grow. Everyone please join me in welcoming your new President, Matthew Kreuz.

Appreciation Messages for the E-Board

President Clare

Jordan: I would like to thank you for all the wonderful things you have done for me since literally the second I met you. I seriously doubt you remember this however our first encounters at the ice cream social and a UPC pumpkin painting. I was the freshman complaining about how awful my artistic abilities were, and I'm going to be honest, I didn't expect you to be as kind as you were! Clare you're literally an angel and I am so happy that I got the opportunity to really get to know you. Clare you've taught me how to see things from multiple points of view and even if they don't look the best they can possibly be you still manage to find the light of every situation. You encouraged me to apply for the 2019 Spring Leadership conference, and to keep on persevering and striving to reach my goals! During the last two years that I've known you, you taught me how to step out of my comfort zone, how to always be confident in what I bring to the table, and to remember to hold onto my passion for anything I do and that's ultimately why I continued in RHSA. During this past year you have done a beyond phenomenal job at being president for RHSA for the AC, RHSA E-Board and the New Paltz community as a whole. I am going to miss you so much, my door will always be open for you, no matter what path you choose to go on. I will always support you no matter what and I wish you the best of luck in all your future endeavors!

Vice President Sarah

Jess: My first time meeting Sarah was my sophomore year, not through RHSA actually, but ready for a throwback moment because we were both in Fall 2018 hired to be night hosts in Bliss. I never got to work with her personally and she was only there a semester, but I think the thing that I always found very impressive about Sarah was her ability to commit and work hard in everything she was involved in, whether it was as a night host in Bliss, as an RA in Collango or in the two years on the RHSA E-Board that she served as secretary and as vice president while also being a student. In the two years I've been in RHSA I witnessed Sarah furiously typing meeting minutes for a year, being the person to try and hunt down halls for signups for AC retreats, NPLC, Hallywood and Banquet. With her as vice president coordinating AC retreats, the Six Flags AC Retreat finally happened in the fall after it fell through in the spring even if it involved a bus breakdown, we can all admit it was fun and unforgettable. We all know Sarah always brings positive energy to all RHSA programs even if they don't go as planned. I think for all the effort she's put in and everything she has accomplished in her two years serving on the RHSA E-Board, Sarah deserves the biggest thank you. We appreciate everything you have done for RHSA in the past two years, thank you for all the hard work you've done for this organization because without you RHSA wouldn't be nearly as great.

Emily: Matt, it has been amazing being an honorary Matt this year lol. You have not only done

Treasurer Matt

such great things this year, but you never stopped either. You are always the first to volunteer and do something which is very admirable. No matter what organization you're helping or a part of, you are always making sure that you can help in any way, shape, or form. You are also so well presented and conduct business professionally. Thank you for all the great and amazing things you've done this year! I just can't wait to work with you next year! -Emily Cassandra: Hi Matt, I just want to say that I remember the day of the final for Athens and Jerusalem, you curled your mustache in hopes of making your classmates smile and therefore do better on the exam. I think that was awesome. I also enjoy your jokes! I'm looking forward to working with you. Congrats on a great year, and here's to another one! Jess: Hey Matt, I've known you for awhile, we were in the same orientation group, we were both in Emerging Leaders, in the same Economics class at one point and from the moment when I first knew you in freshman year, I think you have tried to learn a lot from past failures and mistakes, constantly trying to be better and you put yourself where you are today as the IT President when you trudged through a lot of drama and adversity to become the Treasurer you are today and despite being unsure of yourself, I think you did a pretty good job. I would like to thank you for all the hard work you have done as Treasurer. I really wish when I was a Treasurer that I had gotten the training from you like others did rather than too late at NPLC when I knew what I was doing and I appreciate the attention and care that you put into your job from how you answered all of my questions about your job when I was running, how you put a lot of time aside into the funding request we had and got that Dispersing Order done as quickly as you could despite being sick and took extra time in your office hours for Treasurer training. Thanks again for all of that because you didn't have to do what you did but you did.

Secretary Matt

Jordan: Hello Matthew Fredrick Orlander! You know the first night I met you I absolutely HATED you, but I think it's extremely safe to say those feelings are long gone! When I had first arrived in Ridgeview in November if 2018, you had done everything in your power to make sure that I was treated no differently than everyone, you encouraged me to not only apply for conference but run for E-Board, you were always there for me regardless of circumstances, and you always supported me in everything I do. There's not a lot of people in the world who're as kind as you are! You're a gem! You've done an excellent job as secretary this year and I couldn't be more proud of all the hard work you've put in and your constant strives to make sure that everyone feels included! You're the greatest friend, brother, and prom date a guy can ask for. Cassandra: Matt! I would like to thank you for being very helpful and kind. You made the transition to college much easier for me than it would have been without you. I'm glad to say that you went beyond your position as an OL and became more like a friend!

PR Kevin

Jordann: Hey Kev! Jordann and Callie here. We just wanted to say how thankful we are to have gotten to know you and witness all the great things you have done this year. We love your dedication and attention to detail! You also always make us laugh and put a smile on our faces. We are so very lucky to be your friends. Thank you for the hard work and passion that you put into everything that you do. We can't wait to see you next semester! Thanks so much for an awesome year!

NCC Serena

Emily: NCC Serena! What a year it's been! You have done so much in the time I've known you, and that's not even all of it! I've gotten the pleasure to be your Co-NCC this year and witness first hand all the amazing things you've accomplished. You not only took on the position and its duties with such passion and excitement, but you also managed to be professional at the same time. You have been so fearless when giving your full and honest opinion, no matter what the situation is, especially during meetings and boardroom. You are always looking for new and innovative ways to advocate for everyone. Thank you for all your hardwork and dedication this year! I cannot wait to argue and work with you again next year!:)

CCC Johnathan

Jordan: Hey Johnathan, I should start off by saying I'm sorry I never spell your name right and always forget the h in it. Nonetheless, since I've known you, you've been extremely dedicated, personable and professional. I feel like I've really gotten to know you since I went to every single last one of your office hours. I appreciate your honesty, your friendship, your mentoring, and your compassion.

Callie: Hi Johnathan! It's Jordann and Callie. We are both so very proud of all the hard work you did as CCC this year. You work hard at every single thing you do, and you shine every single place you go. You are sunshine on a cloudy day and to have you as a friend is to have someone amazing in your corner. You are such an admirable person and we are so lucky to have watched you grow through this position. We are lucky to be your friends, to pull long cons with you, to hang out by Old Main with you, and to share a brain cell. You are the blueprint as to who an amazing person is, and without you, there is no shot in hell I would be NCC. We cannot wait

to see what you do next here. Thank you for all of the work you've done this year and we love you always and forever.

Historian Noah

Cassandra:Hi Noah, I want to thank you for all of your help preparing me for the historian position so far, and I am very excited to work with you more on my training. I think you did an awesome job as historian, and I admire your passion and kindness. It saddens me that I only met such an awesome person this year, but I wish you the best of luck with everything in your future! Jordan: Noah Diamond (Spider-Man), Congratulations for making it all the way to the end game a.k.a graduation! You are very hard-working, passionate and you literally deserve the entire world. Since your time in hall government, you've constantly gone above and beyond in every possible way! Even prior to being on the E-Board you've been very active in RHSA. For the short while that I've known you, I've seen how humble, smart, well-rounded, and ultimately amazing you truly are. I wish you were spending another year at New Paltz because I am really going to miss you next year! However I do wish you the best of luck in whatever path you choose to take up next! As Captain Marvel I promise I will hunt down Thanos, get the infinity gauntlet and bring you back to life! I love you and wish you the best of luck!

-Captain Marvel (Jordan Hennix)

QUOTE OF THE WEEK 9:03 PM

Clare: "How do you spell love? You don't spell love. You feel it." -Piglet and Pooh (Winnie the Pooh)

ADJOURNMENT 9:20 PM

Motion to Adjourn the Meeting: Old E-Board

Second: New E-Board

Thank you not only for an amazing semester, but for sticking with us throughout it! We cannot express how much we appreciate every single one of you! We just cannot wait to see y'all next semester! Good luck with finals! Stay safe and healthy!

R-O-C-K YOU ROCK YOU ROCK!!!

Love, The Old & New RHSA E-Boards

